
December 2018 

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends, 
Greetings from warm and sunny Knysna. I want to start by saying, THANK YOU!   

Many churches and individuals have given towards 
the purchase of first aid kits. Because of your 
donations,  I have funding for 65 first aid kits. So far, 
I have been able to provide Fraasig Primary School 
with 27 kits, as well as 1 kit to  the Sivuyele School 
for the deaf (see pic to right).  I know of many more 
who are in need and am thankful that the Lord has 
provided the funding to fulfill this need. 

In the month of November, several of the 
surrounding areas experienced wildfires. During this 
time, I spent some time in the hospital because of 
my asthma. I just want to say thank you for your prayers during this time. I am glad 
to say that life is back to “normal”. The air is clear and so are my lungs and I am 
very thankful for the Lord’s healing. 

Over the last several months, I have been able to meet with Queen for a 
weekly Bible Study. I have also had the opportunity to get to know Monique and 
her newborn, Lily. She is a new mom who delivered her baby in the provincial 
hospital. When she returned home, she had NO idea what was normal or abnormal 
when it came to her and her baby. I have had the opportunity to educate her and 
assist her in the process of being a new mom. I am also trying to use this time to 
share Christ with her. Please pray for the salvation of her and her husband, Chris. I 
have also had the privilege to continue working in the Sunday School ministry at 
Lagoonside Baptist Church, as well as working with the Embark youth ministry. 

I am so thankful that I have been able to move into more permanent housing 
and how the Lord provided for this need in such an amazing way. 

As in most places in the world, December is a busy month preparing for the 
holidays. I have joined a community acapella choir and we will be performing at a 
Carol sing on December 21st. It has been a great way to meet new people. 

In the New Year, I ask that you pray with me as I seek further opportunities 
to reach the women of Knysna. I am praying about starting a single ladies ministry 
as well as starting some classes for expectant mothers and new parents.  

Thank you for your continued prayers and financial support. I hope that you have a 
MERRY CHRISTMAS and a HAPPY NEW YEAR!  

In Christ,  

   Hannah Bennett 

Financial Support 

MONTHLY SUPPORT: 
90% 

PRAISES 

*New supporting 
church  

*Improved health 

*God’s provision 

*Step 1 of obtaining 
Nursing License 
completed  

PRAYER 
REQUESTS 
*Remaining $400 
monthly support  

*Language training 

*Ministry plans in the 
New Year 

* Good Health  
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